
 

 CITY OF BERLIN COMMITTEE ON AGING  

Tuesday April 22, 2025 10:00 AM 

Berlin Senior Center 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Paul Hanan at 10:00 AM 

 

Roll Call:  

     Present:               Paul Hanan, Chairman (2026) 

                                  Jimmy Jodarski Vice Chair (2026) 

                                  Richard Lashbrook (2027)   

                                  Susan Jungenberg (2026)                                               

                                      Vacant (2025)     

                                  Keith Hess, Secretary (2025) 

                                  Rebecca Bays, Center Director  

 

    Absent:                 Mary Hess (2027) 

                                           

Pledge of Allegiance was lead by Chairman Hanan 

                                   

Public comments:  JoAnn Guden was here representing the Friends of the Center.  She 

talked about 3 things the Friends have/will do for the Center this year.  1: Landscaping 

around the Center, with a new bush where the bench once was. 2: Easter cards/surprises in 

home bound meals at Easter. 3: Senior picnic will be Aug 14 at Riverside park, cards, 

bingo and a good meal.  Dues are now due for the Friends of the Center, still only $5 per 

year.  She is looking for suggestions to what the Centers needs/wants are.  Basket will be 

placed for suggestions. 

 

K Hess/Hanan made a motion to table election of officers until next month when the two 

new members are seated.  Motion passed by voice vote. 

 

On a motion by Jodarski/Jungenberg minutes from March 25, 2025 were approved as 

written. 

 

Jungenberg had nothing new from the County Committee on Aging.  County Committee 

only meets four times a year. 

 

Under new business Rebecca mentioned it is budget season again, let your representatives 

know how you feel. 

 

Under old business it was noted that a steam table was purchased in memory of             

Janet Van Den Hout with money donated by card groups she was in. 

 

Next meeting will be May 27
th

 

 

On a motion by K Hess/Hanan meeting was adjourned at 10:11. 

 

Submitted by 

KEITH C HESS 

COA Secretary 

 

 

 

 


